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COMMUNIQUE OF THE 264™ MEETING  
OF THE PEACE AND SECURITY COUNCIL

The Peace and Security Council (PSC) of the African Union, at its 264th meeting held in Addis

Ababa, on 8 March 2011, considered the Background Note on the Status of the Establishment and

Operationalisation of Subsidiary Bodies of the Peace and Security Council of the African Union and

adopted the following decision:

Council,

1. Takes note of the Background Note on the Status of the Establishment and Operationalisation
of Subsidiary Bodies of the Peace and Security Council of the African Union (PSC/PR/ (CCLXIV), and
stresses  the importance of the Subsidiary Bodies in assisting its work in promoting peace, security
and stability in Africa;

2. Decides  to take the necessary measures to ensure the operationalisation of the Subsidiary
Bodies of Council, in particular designation of membership of these structures and the elaboration of
their respective mandates as soon as possible.  Further decides  that the Military Staff Committee
should meet with immediate effect and at least once a month, and brief the PSC as required;

3. Requests the Commission to provide the necessary support towards the effective functioning
of the Subsidiary Bodies;

4. Salutes, on the occasion of the International Women's Day, this 8 March 2011, all the women
of  Africa  for  their  contribution  towards  the  pursuit  of  peace  and  security  in  general,  and  in
peacekeeping and peace support operations wherever they are on the continent;

5. Decides to remain seized of the matter.
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